
 

cc:   EPA R3, Regional Hearing Clerk (R3_Hearing_Clerk@epa.gov)  

 Ryan Shuart, EPA (shuart.ryan@epa.gov) 

 

 

 

SENT VIA ELECTRONIC SERVICE 
 

Todd Librandi  

Librandi’s Plating 

93 Airport Drive 

Middletown, PA 17057 

todd@carchrome.com  

 

Re: Librandi’s Plating 

 Administrative Order on Consent 

 CWA-03-2019-0090DN 

 

Dear Mr. Librandi: 

 

 The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has reviewed the compliance 

of Librandi’s Plating (Librandi’s) with the Administrative Compliance Order on Consent (AOC), 

referenced above, which was issued to Librandi’s and filed on July 25, 2019. The AOC required 

compliance with the federal pretreatment regulations and the development and implementation 

of standard operating procedures (SOPs) regarding exceedances of pretreatment limits. Based on 

EPA’s review, Librandi’s has complied with all actions required by the AOC, and EPA is 

therefore terminating the AOC. 
 

 Please note that Respondents must still comply with any applicable Clean Water Act 

(CWA) requirements and any applicable Federal Regulations. Any noncompliance with the 

CWA or a current or future NPDES permit could result in the initiation of an additional 

enforcement action pursuant to the Federal enforcement provisions set forth in Section 309 of the 

CWA, 33 U.S.C. Section 1319. You are therefore encouraged to pay close attention to all permit 

conditions at all times and to maintain any plans or Standard Operating Procedures (SOPs) to 

assure compliance. 
 

 Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions, please contact 

Mike Greenwald of my staff at 215-814-2398. 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

      Mark Zolandz, Acting Chief 

      NPDES Section, Water Branch 

Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 
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